Historic District Commission

Meeting at the Sanbornton Public Library

August 25, 2010 7 pm

Attendees:  Linda Salatiello, Bill Tobin, Abby Mercer, Liz Merry

Regrets:  Steve Ober, Fran Belcher, 

1.  Special meeting:

The meeting was a special meeting which was advertised in the Laconia Daily Sun and two public notices were put up in the window of the Town Offices and the Post Office in Sanbornton.  These were put up a week ahead of the meeting with the advertisement in the newspaper on August 19, 2010. The owners of abutting properties were duly noticed by certified mail of the special meeting. 

2. Application for 37 Gulf Road,Tax Map 26, Lot 68-3. The Commissioners reviewed the application with the owners of the property, Paul and Linda DeMinico and the contractor, Tom Gallant of Up-Country Builders, 31 Colby Road, Tilton NH.  The application was for removing an existing deck on the north side of the home and relocating the bulkhead.  A two story addition, which would not be visible from the road would be erected.  The exterior would be painted the same color as the existing structure and all windows and external details would be in keeping with the principal structure. The commission found the application to meet the guidelines and a motion was made by Linda Salatiello to accept the application, seconded by Abby Mercer.  The vote was unanimous to accept the application.  

Liz Merry will file the Certificate of Approval with the Town and provide copies to the Planning Board and the Town Administrator on August 26, 2010.   A file will be kept as well with the HDC.

3.  Next Regular meetings: September 20, 2010 and December 14, 2010 to finalize the draft guidelines for public discussion. These will be held in the Library at 7 pm and will be posted in the Library, Town Office and Post Office. A tentative date was identified as Oct. 19 for a public hearing on the new guidelines and Liz Merry will check with the town to see if that is a good date and determine a location. 

4. The Alliance magazine will be kept in the Public Library so there is general access to the information by the public.

6. The meeting was adjourned at 8: 15 pm.

Respectfully submitted:

Elizabeth H. Merry

President and Acting Secretary

Sanbornton Historic District Commission

